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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Waterways Commission Meeting Minutes

Monday October 8, 2014
Scituate Maritime Center

7:15 pm
In attendance: Keith Walo, Dick Eckhouse, Bob McHugh, David Glancy, Brad White,  Michael Gibbons,  Peter Toppan, Michael Bearce, Fran McMillen 
Also in Attendance; Jeff Frank, Brian Cronin, Michael Gibbons, Ethan Mass , Howie Kreutzberg, Mike McNamara, Chick Fagan, Joe Noble, Ken Bates, Vin Lanoue, John Murphy
I. Call Meeting to Order – Eckhouse 7:13pm

II  Acceptance of Agenda – Eckhouse – Unamiously 

July 2nd minutes – Eckhouse- Accepted motion 1st Keith, 2nd Bob 
III. Opening remarks – Eckhouse

· Dick read an email from Maura Glancy and Jennifer Vitelli thanking Mr. McMillen for the sailing program 

· Dick read to the team an email from Trisha Vinchesi regarding the Enterprise Fund for the Waterways. 

· Opening date for docks will again be May 1, 2015. If there is to be a fee, it will go in front of the selectman for approval. 

· GIS system, approved in 2005 at a cost of approximately $20K. Dick has worked with the NOAA person who installed this system and the old system has been restored on the harbormaster’s computer.  Dick would like to see this updated to the latest version of the GIS software for which we would need new licenses and interfacing. 
IV. Old Business

A. Marinas – Patterson- Mike informed us that the marinas are being broken down; he would like to expand both marinas for next season, and will be adding more dingy space. 
Dick: there was talk about pilings at Cole parkway
Mike: I have heard talks of pilings for years but have not heard anything. 

John Murphy: we still have $90K on the table what is the game plan to get that dredged
Mike: I don’t have an update, but the more dredging the better 

John Murphy: if we see some dredging coming up in other towns; we need to make sure to get this out to bid. We need to make sure this money is still available. Last time we meet with Kevin Mooney he said the permits were good for 5 years and that we can keep extending them. 
B. Transient mooring considerations – Toppan- Peter reviewed the transient Mooring regulations that the working group put together. Peter reviewed that he had problems early in the season with his boat. He was not allowed to rent a boat for the season and put it on his mooring which he has already paid for. His agreement is that if a boat owned has paid for a mooring he or she should be able to fill that mooring with a boat whether it is owned or rented for the season.  
Brad: Attorney Steve Guard has looked at the transient mooring regulations, he has comments that we need to review. Peter Toppan will have to contact Mr. Guard to review his comments.
Mike: does the harbor master have some discretion on a case to case basis

Peter: I would presume that would be the case, but it was not

Brad: the only language I see says the permittee and owner of the boat is only allowed to use the mooring. 

Brad: what happens if the same situation happens in a slip?
Dick: technically it’s the same

Peter: Will be writing a letter of suggestion on how to handle 
C. Status of Capital Improvements
· Wi-Fi in the harbor- Up and running
D. Status of South River maintenance dredging – Mike-  No new business
E. Shared dredging from Sea Street Bridge to Marshfield YC – Patterson-
Mike McNamara from Marshfield spoke to the group about sharing costs for this dredging project. 
Howie: the last time the dredging happened this was funded by Scituate and it seem to be Marshfield’s turn

Keith: Mark and I spoke and we would like to see the $100K to be put into something for a future project. 

Mike: my suggestion is to develop a working group for a long term venture. We regularly patrol the rivers and waters, and maybe there are other items that wash out of costs. 

Howie: we have a lot of decisions about dredging the mouth of the river, what’s the value of dredging that particular spot, I think we need to make recommendations to the board. We need to look at the values of this project and set out priorities.
Mike: my understanding is we have an article to asking for $200K for this work, but this is above my jurisdiction, there are some issues to speak to with selectmen.

John: if you look at the Sea Street Bridge 85% of it is Marshfield boats, but we need to look at the priorities, and find a way to work together.  

Brad: unfortunately we did not receive the 5 million dollar grant, do we want to revisit that. Plymouth came to talk about sharing a barge for dredging and we need to see where that stands.

Mike: we need a long term agreement. One of the harbor recommendation is we have an ongoing permitting process, we need to write the grants and collaborate 

Brad: Mike DiMeo has asked to be part of the waterways group which will be a big help. 

John: we need to talk with other towns, do we relook at the 5 million dollar grant, and see what is the most important 

Dick: we need to make a working group; Brad, Dick and Mike from Scituate and Marshfield will put 3 members to commit to the working group

F. Mooring insurance requirement – Lanoue- Vinnie proposes that we send the wording to Selectmen, 
Brian: you are proposing that you collected from all the private marinas in the town that you receive the insurance, make sure that the harbormasters office knows that.
Brad: I think that marinas are a whole different ball game. We need to stick to Moorings.  Did you get a price for the $250K of minimal liability insurance? 
Vinnie: No, it depends on the boat make and the size…. 
Brad: the band aid is requiring insurance 

Vinnie: I went out to other towns and harbor to help come up with a number and $250K was the average minimum from peer group harbors
Brad White has made a motion to present this to the board of selectmen with new guidelines for minimum insurance required in the Scituate Waters: 

Liability or Protection & Indemnity insurance in the amount of at least $250,000 shall be required on all motorized or self-propelled vessels over 16 feet in length whose owners lease slips, berths , moorings, or seasonal launch privileges in the Harbor. A certificate of the insurance from the insurance agent naming the Town of Scituate as ' additional insured ' must be submitted to the Harbormaster before the annual lease is granted.

2nd Motion Dave Glancy Vote; unanimously approved 

V. New Business

A. BOS Appointments and BOS remarks – Harris- No report
C. Fire Department request to repower Coast Guard 25' rescue boat – Murphy- John would like to point out the lack of fire protection in the harbor. The boat is solely used for the Scituate boaters, it be worth considering seeing what is available in surplus grants. We need a boat we can get to quickly and that is safe for our guys. We only need the engine(s) for the boat; we have a slip with NOAA anytime we need it. The boat is a 2008, and is in good shape but needs a new gas engine(s). I am looking for grants to apply for. I’m just trying to get this boat running by June of next year; it would be great to have Waterways help with this endeavor.
Dick: if we want to support this financially we will have to put it through the budget process

John: it could be on the town meeting warrant for the spring approval. We have had a lack of protection and I would nice to solve this problem this is something to put on the radar.

Dick: we have two things we could do: we could support this; support and use enterprise funds for it. Also it is important to see how we stand in terms of harbormaster boats

Mike: one of my boats needs to be replaced, and I would like to explore a grant program for it

Dick: I would like to see what the harbormaster needs and fire needs and revisit these items. 

Brad: the Evinrude E2 just came out would you be interested? It is American made.
John: I have 3 quotes for Honda but I would certainly take an E2

Brad: I would be happy to help 

Peter: I might make a suggestion that we support the concept, and at the next meeting we have pricing options to review. 

Motion to support the concept to use waterways funds supply an engine for the fire fighter boat- 
2nd Bob - Vote Unanimous
VI. Discussion Items

· Jeff: back in April Mark made a commitment to have Tucker Patterson’s boat removed by June. 

Peter: does that boat have a serious impact on anyone? Let’s let it become part of our town

Brad: it may require a Conservation Dep.t request to have it removed
VII. Adjournment – Eckhouse 8:50 pm 
Next meeting date – November 5th at Scituate Maritime Center, 7:15 pm
Chairperson: Dick Eckhouse – 2014

Vice Chairperson: Peter Toppan – 2016

Harbormaster: Mark Patterson

Full Members:

David Glancy – 2016

Bob McHugh – 2016

Fran McMillen 2015 

Keith Walo -2015

Brad White 2015

Michael Gibbons -2017
Associate Members

John Murphy

Don Hourihan

Mike Sullivan

Brian Cronin (promotion to full membership)
Jeffrey Frank

Bill Schmid

Michael Gibbons
Tom Anderson
Steve Guard

Wanting to be considered for Associate Membership:

John Vigilante 

Vinnie Lanoue
Town Selectman Liaison

Shawn Harris
Recording Secretary:

Lindsey DeSimone

Next meeting: Wednesday November 5, 2014 at 7:15 at the Scituate Maritime Center.
Adjournment: The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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